Weston, Robert, Env. Health

From: . Levi, Ariu, Env. Health

Sent: Meonday, June 10, 2013 2:26 PM

To: Freitag, Rod, GSA-Technical Services Department

Cc: Hugo, Susan Env. Health; Chan, Barney, Env. Health; Weston, Robert, Env. Health; Garcia-
La Grille, Roseanna Env. Health

Subject: - RE: Summary of Releases at the 2 GSA sites and incident report with photos

Hi Rod.

The following is a brief summary of the two cases we talked about on the phone earlier today. Both should have been
reported to Cal Emergency Management Agency (Cal EMA) and the local CUPA which in both cases is Environmental
Heafth. I'll send you a copy of the Cal EMA book via QIC.

From: Chan, Barney, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, May 30, 2013 4:12 PM
To: Levi, Ariu, Env. Health

Cc: Hugo, Susan, Env. Health; Weston, Robert, Env. Health; Garcia-La Grille, Roseanna, Env. Health
Subject: Summary of Releases at the 2 GSA sites and mmdent report with photos

Importance: High

Ariu: | have attached copies of the incident reports for the 2 GSA releases plus a brief summary of each incident.

Santa Rita OES, 4985 Broder Blvd. Dublin release

On May 14, 2013 an ACEHD inspector while performing an inspection at this facility was informed that on March 7, 2013
a failure in the pump seal and the diesel underground tank’s day tank occurred causing a release of the contents of the
day tank. Diesel fuel from the day tank spread onto the concrete pad and downhill approximately 80 feet according to
the GSA/BMD Incident Report. Filter Recycling, a cleanup company was contracted to clean up the release. Ten drums
of diesel impacted absorbent and soil was generated from the cleanup and disposed under manifest. This information
was provided and found on May 15, 2013. The County of Alameda GSA failed to notify the administering agency, ACEHD
of the release which impacted the environment and has failed to demonstrate that the release has been sufficiently
abated to protect human health and the environment

Camp Wilmont Sweeney, 2600 Fairmant Drive, San Leandro release ‘

On April 25, 2013 an ACEHD inspector while performing an inspection at the Juvenile Hall Complex facility, 2200/2500
Fairmont Drive, San Leandro reviewed historic hazardous waste manifests for this facility. ACEHD discovered that
considerable amount of diesel contaminated soil resulted from fire fighting water used on an on-site vehicle fire which
occurred on 12/10/12. Contaminated soil was excavated by a contractor and soil samples collected and tested by a
consultant. These activities were completed on 12/20/12. Approximately 50 tons of diesel contaminated soil was
removed from the property. ACEHD requested a copy of the incident report and manifests on May 17, 2013 and
received the information on May 22, 2013. The County of Alameda GSA failed to notify the administering agency,
ACEHD of the release which impacted the environment and failed to report to release to Cal/EMA {(OES). They also
failed to request ACEHD oversight of the soil cleanup to receive concurrence that the release has been sufficiently
abated to protect human health and the environment

Thanks,

Barney




